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Former Carter County Teacher Stole Money from High School Meat Processing Program 
 

An investigation by the Tennessee Comptroller’s Office has resulted in the indictment of John-Claude Hardin, a 

former Career Technical Education (CTE) teacher at Unaka High School in Carter County. The investigation 

began in conjunction with the Carter County Sheriff’s Office after school officials identified and reported cash 

shortages. 
 

Unaka’s CTE department operated a meat processing 

program where customers brought livestock to the school to 

be slaughtered by students. The customers paid a fee for this 

service. The school also raised cattle on a farm. 
 

Investigators determined that Hardin stole at least $1,865 

between November 2017 and November 2018.  
 

Hardin used two schemes to carry out his theft. He kept cash 

that was paid to the school for meat processing fees totaling 

$1,229. He also sold a steer from the school farm at a 

livestock auction and kept the $636 he received from the 

transaction. 
 

Hardin attempted to conceal this activity by altering receipts and creating false documents. He resigned his 

employment with Carter County Schools on November 30, 2018. 
 

In July 2019, John-Claude Hardin was indicted by the Carter County Grand Jury on one count of theft over 

$1,000, six counts of forgery, and one count of official misconduct. 
 

“Although school officials first alerted investigators to this activity, more could have been done to detect this 

situation,” said Comptroller Justin P. Wilson. “School officials should always carefully review receipts and 

reconcile them with the money deposited. I’m pleased to note that school leaders have corrected or intend to 

correct this weakness.” 
 

To view the investigative report, go to: https://comptroller.tn.gov/office-functions/investigations/find.html 
 

If you suspect fraud, waste or abuse of public money in Tennessee, call the Comptroller’s toll-free hotline at 

800.232.5454, or file a report online at: www.comptroller.tn.gov/hotline. Follow us on twitter: @TNCOT 
 

Media contact: John Dunn, Director of Communications, 615.401.7755 or john.dunn@cot.tn.gov 
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